
 

 

 

July 20, 2017 

Via Web Filing 

 

 

REDACTED VERSION 

 

Mr. Steven V. King, Executive Secretary 

Washington Utilities &Transportation Comm. 

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive, S.W. 

P.O. Box 47250 

Olympia, WA 98504-7250 

 

RE: Talton Communications, Inc. 

 Cancellation of Registration – UT-091952 

 

Dear Mr. King: 

 

 Please accept this letter and attachment submitted on behalf of Talton Communications, Inc. 

("Talton" or the “Company”) requesting the cancellation of its certification issued in Docket Number UT-

091952.   

 

Talton is requesting confidential treatment of the attached information.  Public disclosure of this 

information would materially damage the competitive and financial positions of Talton. Further, the public 

interest would be impaired by public disclosure of the information contained in the attached for Talton, in 

that any compromise of the competitive or financial positions of Talton, vis-a-vis its competitors, would 

ultimately work to the detriment of the consuming public. 

 

Any questions you may have regarding this filing should be directed to my attention at 407-740-3005 or 

via email to swarren@tminc.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/Sharon R. Warren 

 

Sharon R. Warren 

Consultant to Talton Communications, Inc. 

 

cc: Robin Howell - Talton 

tms: WAx1701 

 

Enclosures 

SW/mp



 

 

REDACTED VERSION 
 

 

 Talton Communications, Inc. ("Talton" or the “Company”) is requesting the cancellation of its 

certification issued in Docket Number UT-091952.  As justified hereinafter, Talton utilizes the services of 

their underlying carrier, Telmate, LLC ("Telmate"), for all of its actual transport, collect and billing services.  

Telmate, as a result of utilizing VoIP technology to provide its services, is not registered or otherwise regulated 

by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission.  

  

 In light of the restriction on the Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission’s jurisdiction over 

the rates, terms and conditions of VoIP services like Talton’s, the Company is respectfully requesting the 

cancellation of its registration as a competitive telecommunications company.    

 

 In addition, Talton has recently received a penalty assessment (Docket No. UT-170488) in the amount 

of $1,000.00 for failure to file its annual report for 2016.  Given that VoIP providers are not required to file 

annual reports, the Company is respectfully requesting this penalty be waived for the 2016 annual reporting 

time period.   




